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Athens, 31st of January 2017 

WFTU Statement for the racist presidential decree of USA Government 

The WFTU representing 92 million workers in every corner of the world strongly condemns 

the racist presidential decree of USA Government which prohibits the entry of travelers 

from seven countries (Syria, Somalia, Sudan, Iran, Iraq, Libya, Yemen) in USA  blaming 

them for "Islamic terrorism", separating the peoples of the world according to religion. 

 

Has President Trump forgotten that the ISIS was created, was financed, was armed and 

was supported by the USA governments headed by President Obama? The USA policy was 

the one that bloodied the peoples in Syria, Libya, Afghanistan, Iraq and elsewhere. 

 

Racism and intolerance promoted by the capitalists and their governments intend to 

separate and to group the workers of the world turning against each other and not against 

them and their class. 

 

In their effort, the capitalists exploit the terrorist attacks in Turkey and European countries 

and the recent murder of six Muslims while praying in Quebec, Canada. Ultimately aiming 

to take new measures against the peoples' struggles and those who are resisting the plans 

of the imperialists. 

 

The World Federation of Trade Unions, loyal to its internationalist principles, calls the 

workers of the world, regardless of religion, color and language to unite themselves under 

the banners of the class-oriented organizations and struggle against their common enemy, 

the capitalists and their class for a world without wars, poverty and racism. For a world 

without exploitation of man by man. 

 

The WFTU demands the racist decree against the 7 countries to be withdrawn and 

expresses its solidarity to the families of the six Muslims that unjustly lost their lives in 

Quebec. 
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